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purchase drugs for infusion and injection from suppliers not necessarily knowing for whom they will be used. 
As such, they would pay a per unit price for a drug. Altering the payment rate based on indication in the current 
payment system makes the cost of drugs even more central to the economics for a practice. Such a policy could 
be more practical if implemented as part of a competitive acquisition program that divests physicians from the 
purchasing of drugs, another strategy that is considered. However, the development of a new competitive 
acquisition policy would take many years to build to ensure the proper and safe distribution of drugs. ASH does 
not recommend the inclusion of indication-based pricing outside of that context.  
 
Conclusion  
Thank you for the opportunity to provide comments on the Health and Human Services (HHS) Blueprint to 
Lower Drug Prices and Reduce Out-of-Pocket Costs. ASH looks forward to working with you to address the 
issue of high drug costs and out-of-pocket costs for patients. If you have any questions or require further 
clarification, please contact Leslie Brady, ASH Policy and Practice Manager at lbrady@hematology.org or 202-
292-0264.  
 
Sincerely,  
 

 
 
Alexis Thompson, MD, MPH 
President  
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